Woods of Wayne Homeowners’ Association

Board Meeting Minutes 5/14/2007
I. Call to order

Roger Orban called to order the regular meeting of the Woods of Wayne Homeowners’ Association Board Meeting at 7:45 P.M. on May 14, 2007 at Mario Conte’s house.
II. Roll Call & Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes
The following persons were present: 

Steve Joyaux
Bob Reed
Mark Soppi

Arnie Hetzel

Mario Conte

Jennifer Donatelli 

Joe Salas 

Patty Orban
Roger Orban
The following persons were absent: 

Ron Majcher

Jay Beaton

Joe Connelly

A motion to approve previous minutes was made and passed.
III. Treasurer’s Report  -  Patty Orban - presented the status of 2007 P & L and Balance Sheet. We are currently within budget. Dues are being collected with $15,793 still due at this date. Expenses for repairing damaged lighting on a construction site is reimbursable and action to collect will be taken.
IV. Committee Reports

a. Architectural Review – Plans for Lot 29 have been submitted and acceptable colors are being reviewed. Lot 34 has submitted plans for a pool.
b. Communications – The site has been updated regarding last minutes, the proposed 2007 budget, and violations procedures. A request was made to remove Contaminated Water in Wayne Township from the home page.
c. Landscape – First lot mowing has taken place. Money has been budgeted for mulch and front entryway upgrading.
d. Front Entrance Way – Engraving is under way. An inventory of plantings will be made. 
e. Roads – There is need to address cracks this summer. Three bids will be obtained and presented to the new board.
f. Ponds – The goose patrol has been chasing migrating geese. The aerators have been reinstalled and are running. Treatments for weeds will include the south pond.
V. Old Business 
a. A motion to obtain and install a yield sign for the S/W corner of Magnolia and Forsythia was carried. The cost will be approximately $167.
b. An offer will be made to the lot 37 that will wave legal fees and late charges if they agree bring their account in compliance. 
c. Problems with Janesway Farm must be handled by individual homeowners. 
VII. New Business

a. Mario will investigate the acquisition of a grate to protect the reducer pipes from debris. He also will review a gap in the pipe at the North pond.
b. Ballot’s for election of new board members are due 5/30. Results will be announced in mid June

c. The was some discussion on the re-vamping of our web site. Currently there are no funds available..
VIII. Adjournment – Roger Orban adjourned the meeting at 9:15 P.M.
VIII. Minutes submitted by:  Bob Reed

